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HILMARTON PARISH COUNCIL - ANNUAL PARISH REPORT 2016
Chairman

I have pleasure in submitting a short report for the past year

We successfully applied to have the Duke listed as a Community Asset. This action brought a response from James Arkell, which subsequently led to a meeting with him. He was very keen to find new landlords who would be part of the community.

We welcomed New Landlords, Gail, Steve and Sean Carroll in August – and, as most of you know, what a big difference they have made to the community.

We also welcomed new residents to the Guinness Trust affordable homes in Poynder Place, a “feather

in the cap” for the Parish Council.
Concerns have been raised over the years, regarding the poor state of the garages in Harts Close, plans are now in hand to demolish them and clear the area for additional parking.
I have regularly attended Liaison Group Meetings with other Parish Councils in the Calne and Lyneham areas,  This is a very good platform for the sharing information which might affect our Parish.

Once again I sincerely thank my fellow Councillors for their support over the last year.

On behalf of the Parish Council I thank our very efficient Clerk, Jacquie, for her unfailing diligence in ensuring we Councillors fulfil our duties in a correct and proper manner. Her role also, as Clerk to Lyneham & Bradenstoke Parish Council, has certainly benefited our Council.      

Mel Wilkins – May 2016              

Finance
Every year internal and external auditors audit the Parish Council accounts.  Many thanks to Chris Chapman for fulfilling the Internal Auditor role again this year.  Our External Auditors are Grant Thornton UK LLP from Bristol and following our Annual Parish Council Meeting our accounts will be forwarded to them for approval.
The precept for 2016/2017 is set at £8000.00.  This is an increase on previous years and due to the expected devolved expenses from Wiltshire Council. 

Planning

Over the last 12 months there have been 30 planning applications within the Parish.

21 were permitted, 1 was withdrawn, 5 were refused, 1 did not require planning permission and 2 are pending a decision by Wiltshire Council (WC).

Of the above applications only 2 of the decisions made by WC differed from the recommendation of the Parish Council.
Play Park
The play park continues to be well used and enjoyed by residents and visitors.  The equipment is checked on a regular basis and funding put aside for necessary maintenance and safety inspection fees.
Work is planned to improve the play park in the next financial year, this being made possible with funding from the construction of the affordable homes in Poynder Place. 


Parish Newsletter/Website
The Parish Newsletter continues to be published monthly. The Editorial Team would like to thank all the Groups and individuals who contribute regular items for the Newsletter.  More than two thirds of the newsletters are circulated by e-mail, we would really like to increase this number, if you have not yet supplied your e-mail address to the team, please contact the Parish Clerk: jacquie88@btinternet.com 

Thank you to Wilkins Builders for continuing to photo copy the monthly issues and last but not least the volunteers who deliver the paper copies, come rain or shine, every month. 

Don’t forget to send us any news, dates of events or updates for your groups to go on the Parish web site.  It is also nice to have photos and reports of events that have taken place, as these are a way of recording all the exciting things that happen throughout the year. Please send any information to jacquie88@btinternet.com 
Open Spaces

Kevin Iles Home & Garden Services have continued to look after the flower tubs as you enter the village of Hilmarton. The Gardening Club continue to look after the flower tubs by the Well House and all have looked fantastic all year round.   The effort that goes into keeping the Parish looking so good is really appreciated.    

Reminders to dog owners, please do not to take dogs into the School Playing fields or Children’s Play Park and please pick up your dog mess whilst out walking. 
Highways
Our contacts at Wiltshire Council (WC) continue to support us on community days to help keep the Parish looking smart and tidy. If you notice any highway issues that need attention (hedges overgrowing the highways or pavements, grit bins that need refilling or repairs to pot holes etc) then please phone WC directly on 0300 456 0105. They will give you a reference number to enable you to follow up your report if the situation is not resolved, or you can use the My Wiltshire App or online form to report an issue http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk .
We remind residents each year to please be considerate when parking vehicles.  Remember it is an offence to park on pavements as this causes an obstruction. Similarly, parking on corners is dangerous and can also be an offence that could attract a parking fine.  

Parish Councillors Contact Details

Peter Delamere – 760139                      Jeff Files - 760336                                 Paul Foley – 07771 774861

Lynne Hays -  760535                           John Henly – 760401                                Marion Jeary – 760689

Chris Mastin-Lee - 760684
                  Jasmine McFadzean – 760611                   

Steve Stott - 760361

       Mel Wilkins - 760572

 

Clerk to the Parish Council:  Mrs J Henly   Tel: 01249 760401    E-mail: Jacquie88@btinternet.com 
Chairman: Mr M Wilkins 
